

TO:

All Sarasota Bay Club Residents

FROM:

Gail Chase

DATE:

July 28, 2021

RE:

COVID Update

As a follow-up to yesterday's memo, this is to advise you that we had staff and residents at the rehab unit of the Inn who were potentially exposed to COVID-19 last Friday, July 23rd. After waiting the requisite three-day period for testing, we tested them, and seven residents of this unit (Triton) tested positive. All the positive residents are from the Sarasota/Venice community and are here for rehabilitation. There were no SBC residents that tested positive. The family members of the residents affected were notified individually. Unfortunately, this has resulted in the temporary suspension of visitation on the Triton Unit. Five of the seven residents were vaccinated. This follows the same pattern as our breakthrough infections here at the Bay Club. All residents remain asymptomatic or with minor symptoms and all are isolating. There are three SBC residents on this unit, and we have offered to move them. One has moved and the two others declined. A fourth SBC resident will be discharged from the hospital to this unit today. This resident had been admitted to the hospital with COVID-19 and will further recover with us.

Please rest assured we continue to work to keep everyone safe, this includes performing clinical assessments as well as monitoring temperatures and oxygen levels twice per shift. All residents will remain in placement appropriate to meet their status in accordance with CDC and Department of Health requirements.

These results were just learned late yesterday and we wanted to notify the immediate families first before issuing this memo.

Thank you for your understanding.

GC:ljm